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October 11, 2017 

Secretary Elaine L. Chao  
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

RE: Support for Maine Department of Transportation application for a TIGER IX grant to 
repair three highway bridges. 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

Since 1961, the Maine Forest Products Council, a not-for-profit trade association, has repre-
sented the diverse needs of Maine’s forest products community. We speak for logging contrac-
tors, sawmills, paper mills, biomass energy, facilities, pellet manufacturers, furniture manufac-
turers, and on behalf of more than nine million acres of commercial forestland in Maine. 

Maine’s forest products industry has an $8.5 billion impact on our state’s economy, according to 
recent research by the University of Maine.  

Safe, reliable transportation is essential not only for our industry, but for the rural communities 
where most of our workers live. That’s why we strongly support Maine’s application for a TIGER 
grant to replace the West Branch Bridge in T3 Indian Purchase Township, the Mattawamkeag 
Bridge in Mattawamkeag and the Pleasant River Bridge in Milo.  

Replacing these aging bridges is critical for our industry, its workers and everyone who lives in 
these somewhat remote areas, because without them we could not: 

 Maintain access to critical health facilities and for emergency responders 
 Connect to regional services 
 Provide access for business and recreation 
 Encourage and facilitate economic growth. 

In short, these bridges connect people to their jobs, the services they need, the schools they at-
tend, the markets for their products and even the food they eat. That’s why our state and our in-
dustry asks your support for this grant application. 

Thank you for your consideration.  

Sincerely, 

 
Patrick Strauch, Executive Director 


